

# Skeffling Parish Council

Minutes of meeting held on 3<sup>rd</sup> June 2025  
Held at the Village Hall, Skeffling

Present - Cllr R Newsam **(RN)** Chair  
Cllr P Payne **(PP)** Vice Chair  
Cllr J Sizer **(JS)**  
Cllr H Wykes **(HW)**  
Cllr D Hill **(DH)**  
Clerk - L. Purdon  
Ward Councillor S. McMaster **(SM)**

**RN** thanked Ward Councillor S. McMaster for attending the meeting

- 1/ Co-option of a Councillor - **RN** welcomed D. Hill to the meeting and proposed his co-option  
Seconded by **JS** and agreed by all. Declaration of Acceptance form signed by D Hill.
- 2/ To receive apologies for absence - D. Gent, P Payne
- 3/ Councillors to disclose interests in matters to be discussed - non
- 4/ To confirm Minutes of the meeting held on 13<sup>th</sup> May 2025 - proposed by **HW**, seconded by **PP** and agreed by all.
- 5/ Matters arising - to consider any matters arising from the 13<sup>th</sup> May meeting - **RN** advised nothing More to report regarding the grit bin. Regarding the Northern Powergrid grant application, no Decision seems to have been made yet and **SM** asked for the reference number and will make Enquiries about it. **RN** advised no progress on the carpark yet. **RN** asked **SM** for any more Information regarding the supply problems with Northern Powergrid and he has nothing to report Yet but will update when he has more details about a meeting to be arranged at Easington soon.
- 6/ To receive Ward Councillors report - **SM** advised that he will be meeting members of Highways To do an inspection of the condition of the roads throughout Skeffling and has been advised that The Environment Agency hope to have the new pumping station completed by the end of the year So he will be pushing for repair work to be carried out on Humber Lane.  
Regarding the footpath on Chapel Lane he expects the work to be completed by mid July.  
The Do It For East Yorkshire Grant is open now for applications.
- 7/ To agree a schedule of payments for June 2025 -  
Expenses -
 

Clerks Salary (June) SO	£144.00
Hostworld renewal increase	4.08
B. Meadley (pipe wayleave)	200.00
B. Meadley (streetlight)	TBC

Receipts - non


Balance at Bank at 2/6/25 - £5491.28

**RN** advised that the amount for payment of the streetlight needs to be calculated before payment Can be made.

Proposed by **RN** seconded by **PP** and agreed by all.

- 8/ To receive Clerk and Councillor updates -  
 Clerk advised of an email request from CPRE The Countryside Charity North & East Yorkshire who Are looking to appoint more Trustees.  
 East Riding of Yorkshire Enhanced Bus Partnership Forum meeting on 26<sup>th</sup> June (bookings only)  
 Easy Websites - offering gov.uk provision - this seems to be advisory not mandatory  
 The Public Rights is now active until 14<sup>th</sup> July.  
 Register of Interest forms - the information on the forms needs to be reviewed every year and Notify the Clerk of any changes.  
 Advance notice of road closures at the end of July - October at Out Newton  
 DH advised that members of the ERYC have put a sign up stating the bridge on the public right Of way at Foss Drain is unsafe and that repair work is to be carried out. This was discussed at Length as the problem was originally reported two years ago in January 2022 after a resident complained the route was unsafe to walk and nothing more has been done since then. RN advised that he has had complaints regarding this problem recently too and JS discussed another part near The village hall which is too overgrown to be able to access .  
 HW discussed the recent Coastal Changes meeting he attended and advised that there seems to be no plans to protect the coastline it is more to discuss options to manage the problem and will email round information for the Councillors to look at and details of more meetings planned.  
 DH discussed the problem with cars speeding on the main road through the village and this was Discussed at length with all Councillors having encountered problems with it. SM advised he will Send details of the help that can be provided by Humber Safer Roads and also discussed a new Scheme soon to be implemented by the Police and Crime Commissioner with potential for a static speed camera on trial which may be something the parish council can consider although a cost is involved.
- 9/ To note correspondence received -  
 CPRE - Countryside Charity North and East Yorkshire  
 Quickline Communications - Fibre Rollout Progress in Patrington and Surrounding Areas - project gigabit  
 SHAPE Meeting agenda  
 East Riding of Yorkshire Enhanced Bus Partnership Forum meeting  
 Easy Websites  
 Temporary Road Closure Notice  
 Do It For East Yorkshire Grant
- 10/ Review of Governance & Other Documents -  
 (i) Standing Orders - No amendments proposed - agreed by all  
 (ii) Financial Orders - no amendments proposed - agreed by all  
 (iii) Code of Conduct - no amendments proposed - agreed by all
- 11/ Members of the public are invited to address the Council - non
- 12/ A.O.B. - Non

Meeting closed at 8.35  
 Next meeting will be on 1<sup>st</sup> July.

  
 R. NEWSAM  
 (CHAIRMAN)

1.7.25.